Ridge Road PTO Meeting Minutes

March 13, 2024 6:00 pm @ RR library

The meeting was called to order at 6:08 by Melissa Gillette
Members in Attendance:

Principal: Mrs. Bailey
President: Melissa Gillette
Vice President: Miranda Rice
Secretary: Kristi Coldiron
Treasurer: Jaclyn Perkins 
Fundraising coordinator: 
Communications Coordinator: Sarah Swimelar
Others: 

Treasurers Report:
Beginning balance: $11,448.64
Ending balance: $25,247.34
Pay Pal ending balance: $121.77
Gertrude Hawk total sales were $17,540 and we made $8,778 profit with an additional $250 donation.  We need to write a check to Gertrude Hawk for $4,851. 
Carnival: May 31,  2024 6-8 PM
Coordinator will be Melissa Gillette and Miranda Rice will also be helping coordinate.  
Volunteers:  We discussed having one person in charge of volunteers.  One idea: create a map with locations of each game/inflatable and send it out ahead of carnival so volunteers know where to go.  Have a list of games with rules, have a check in time/location before carnival starts.  Maybe overlap shifts so new volunteers know what to do.  Last year Ellen Blide set up the spreadsheet to organize the locations for each volunteer.  Volunteers are usually given an apron to wear, we also talked about giving them a lei to wear so they would be easily spotted.  We have sent out an email to the Unified Raiders and NH society asking for youth volunteers.  We would like to have one youth volunteer with an adult volunteer at each station.  We will be sending out a letter to families soon asking for volunteers to help with carnival.
Signs: In the past we have used pvc pipes for some signs.  One problem we have run into is that some of the signs would blow over.  Last year we were missing directions for some of the signs. We will need people to go through the signs and see what we have and what we need to replace. The signs we need to look at are for the games, food and bathroom.  
Donations/raffles:  Desirae wrote a letter asking companies for sponsorships for the raffles.  Mrs. Bailey will look over the letter and put it on letterhead and send to Sarah to help out digitally.  We discussed purchasing a banner.  Jackie will send a link of a banner if we decide to purchase one.
Inflatables: Have been ordered and the deposit has been paid.  They will be delivered on the day of carnival right before dismissal.  We ordered the carnival combo, 38 ft obstacle course, the 60 ft obstacle course, and the shark inflatable.
Dunk Tank: Last year it was $5 for 3 balls.  The dunk tank volunteers are Mr. Malloy, Mr. Hamula and M. Bourgeois. We discussed having a volunteer to monitor the dunk tank area.  Last year students would just go up and hit the target.  
Games:  We will go through the shed before carnival and take inventory of all the games and the condition of each game.  Melissa has a list of all of the games and how many volunteers are needed for each game. 
Prizes:  The prizes are starting to get low, we will look at what we have and see what we need to order.  Jackie will put an order in.  In the past we have ordered from Amazon and Oriental Trading.  Keep in mind prizes for fall fest too, we can do 1 order now.  We also need to check and see how many tattoos are left for the tattoo station.  Last year we had money from scholastic left over and we used that to buy newer larger prizes for carnival. 
Food: Emily Ivansheck from Roadhouse: we confirmed over the summer for Texas Roadhouse Food.  They will serve steak on a stick, hotdogs, burgers, chips and soda/water.  We will sell mini Gatorades, popcorn and snow cones.  We will only do 3 flavors for snowcones. 
Closet/shed cleanout: It has been a while since it has been organized and cleaned out.  PTO will do a cleanout on 4/10 at 5:00 before the PTO meeting.  We will evaluate what we need and organize what is in the closet.  At this time we will also look at what paper products we have and what needs to be ordered. 
Incentive for volunteers:  It has been difficult getting volunteers in the past.  This year once you sign up to volunteer and check in you will get 10 free tickets. 
Banks:  6 different banks set up throughout carnival:  3 banks will be at the ticket sales, 1 will be at the raffle, 1 at the food table and 1 at the drink table.  We decided we would have one table for popcorn, snowcones and drinks, and another table at a separate location for just drinks.  Jackie will be in charge of the banks.  She will walk around and check the change, make change and take the excess out.  

*The flyer will go out the week after spring break asking for volunteers and donations for the cake walk. 

Old Business:

School Store:  Megan and Corey have been running the school store on Friday mornings.  They want to add more items, the supply is getting low.  Melissa will re-order more supplies.  We make about $60 on low weeks and $120 on high weeks.  
Recruitment:  The big questions is how do we get more people to be involved in the PTO?  We came up with a couple ideas to start next year: When you show up to volunteer for an event you get your name in a drawing for an upcoming event.  Some examples include:  prime seating for the Halloween parade and grade level concerts.  The more times you volunteer the more times your name is in the drawing.  If you volunteer for carnival or fall fest you will get extra tickets. 
Gertrude Hawk:  Total profit was $9,020.  Candy will be delivered before Easter.  The pick up date will be March 21st after school in the café.  After students are dismissed out of the café we will let families in to pick up.  Kristi and Desirae will help with pickup.  Boxes are labeled with the students name.  
4th grade play and cast party will be on March 15.  The students will watch the recording of the play and have pizza, chips, cookies and water.  We will get the items from Sams Club.  We will also need to order 1 Gluten Free pizza.  The budget is $100.  The 2 advisors were given gift cards and beautiful flowers. 
St. Patrick’s Day Parade: This years parade was very cold and wet but we still have students show up and have fun.  We purchased decorations and candy.  We had very little candy donations this year.  We had a budget of $250 and spent $125 on materials/decorations and $106 on candy.  We will need to order more decorations next year, most of them were ruined by the rain.  We might want to think of raising the budget for next year. 
Square one art: There will be a catalogue with items such as mugs, blankets, etc. with student’s artwork on it that families can purchase.  Once it is shipped it will be sent to the family’s house.  

New Business:  
Spring Book Fair:  Jackie will plan the event.  It will run from 6/3-6/7.  We will need a lot of volunteers to help with the morning and afternoon shifts.  
Spring Pictures:  will be on 4/4. We need 2 parent volunteers for a morning shift and an afternoon shift. Sarah will put a notice on Facebook looking for volunteers.
Kindergarten cap and gown pictures:  5/9.  We will need 2 parents to volunteer for the morning shift from 8:30-10:30.  Sarah will help out.  
District PTO:  We held a meeting with all of the PTO officers from the elementary schools.  We planned Unity Day for the 4th graders.  Each student will receive a shirt, parents will be asked to send in $8 to cover the cost of the shirt.  The shirt will have the 2032 logo on it.  
PBIS Reward: The reward planned was extra recess and snow cones for the students.  After discussing the process of making snowcones, Mrs. Bailey is going to go back to site team and ask if we still want to do snow cones or have an alternative.  We talked about having pre-packaged ice cream treats or popsicles.  
One School/One Book:  This will be a school wide learning event.  The book this year will be Remarkable you.  Each grade level will receive 1 book and rotate among the classrooms.  We will need a total of 9 books.  We will have a week long celebration with a culminating activity. The activities will focus on “what makes you special” including making a bracelet. The budget will be $825 and each grade level will receive $100.

*We discussed purchasing a pop-up tent for the PTO.  This would be helpful for many events.  

Upcoming Events:
2nd grade concert:  4/12 at 6:30 in the RR café
3rd grade concert: 5/10 at 6:30 in the RR café
No school: 3/29, 4/1, 4/22-4/26

Next PTO Meeting:  4/10/24
We will meet at 5:00 to clean/organize the closet and shed and then hold the meeting after
